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 SPEED REDUCTION ON BLAIR ROAD 

 ACS2015-CMR-TRC-0005 BEACON HILL-CYRVILLE (11) 

 

REPORT RECOMMENDATION: 

 

That the Transportation Committee recommend to Council that the 

speed limit along Blair Road between a point 135m north of 

Meadowbrook Drive and a point 145m north of Innes Road be reduced to 

50 km/h. 

 

The Committee received a brief PowerPoint slide presentation overview of  

the report from Beacon Hill-Cyrville Ward Councillor Tim Tierney, who spoke 

to his recommendation requesting approval for a speed reduction for the 

subject area.  A copy of the Councillor’s presentation is held on file with the 

City Clerk.  Mr. Kevin Wylie, General Manager, Public Works Department, 

City Operations, was present to respond to questions. 

Committee discussions and questions to staff included the rationale for the 

current, and seemingly conflicting, posted speed limits in the subject area 

based on whether traffic is north- or south-bound, the original rationale for the 

speed limits, based on road design, and the need for enforcement to ensure 

that drivers would be compliant with any change in speed, were a change in 

the speed limit to be approved.   

Discussions having concluded, the Committee “Carried” the report 

recommendation as presented. 

 
 

 


